

Information Governance The Guildhall St Giles Square Northampton NN1 1DE

Tel: (01604) 838536 Fax: (01604) 837057 Minicom: (01604) 838970

Our Ref No: NBC2537-001498/20 Jamie Seamark

Your Ref No:

Officer: Stephanie Everitt

Tel: 01604 838841

Email: requests@northampton.gov.uk

Email: request-704647-

Date: 16th February 2021 1d9ada86@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Mr Seamark,

Information Request NBC2537-001498/20

I am writing to respond to your request for information received by Email on which has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOI).

Your request has been given the unique access to information code above. Please quote this reference on any correspondence relating to this request.

In relation to your request below for all correspondence to and from all officers and council officials regarding the development land on Lancaster Way, Northampton between [clarified as 29th June 2020 to 13th Nov 2020]. In particular, any and all correspondence relating to planning applications N/2020/0769, N/2019/1277, and N/2019/0295, please find detailed in bold Northampton Borough Council's (the Council) response:

Please find attached to this response 3 attachments of redacted emails relating to your request. Where possible earlier thread emails have been removed as have all emails covered by legal privilege such as those relating to discussions about the proposed section 106 agreement. The Council has redacted the names of junior officers to initial and surname and completely removed the names of employees of external organisation and their direct contact details. You will also note your personal details have been redacted along with other local residents. This is a public FOI disclosure and it would have been a breach of data protection legislation to allow residents names to be released into the public domain as part of and very public FOI response available on the whatdotheyknow website.





In addition, no attachments have been provided mainly because of the sizes of the disclosure document in 3 parts already and the additional time it would have taken council staff. Should you believe an attachment adds to the public disclosure please advise and the Council will extract a copy and consider it for release or advise you it is exempt.

Please be advised the Council has exceed the appropriate limit and fees regulations preparing this response (over 30 hours in total) and will not therefore provide any further emails covering extended time periods relating to Lancaster Way unless that time is paid for via a fees notice.

If you consider the Council has not provided the information you have requested, you have the right to challenge that decision in respect of your information request within 6 months.

Please write to:

Information Access Challenges Northampton Borough Council The Guildhall St Giles Square Northampton NN1 1DE

Or email: infochallenges@northampton.gov.uk

If your challenge is not resolved to your complete satisfaction, you will then have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner.

Please note only emails sent to <u>infochallenges@northampton.gov.uk</u> will be automatically acknowledged.

If you feel your request has been handled unfairly you should, in the first instance, complain using the Council's Customer Feedback form and address it to the department you have been dealing with. The Council's Complaints procedure (a full copy of which is available on the internet, from any Council reception or by telephoning or writing to the Council's Complaints Co-ordinator) will then be used to try and resolve your complaint.





Yours sincerely

Miss S Everitt

Information Governance Officer Corporate Governance and Risk

